
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
Recommendation to authorize the expenditure of $15,704.00 to Grippo Pavement Maintenance, Inc. 
under Contract No. 21-7837 for the purchase of aggregate stone to stabilize the County-owned barge 
loading site at the Jolley Bridge and make a finding that this expenditure promotes tourism.  (Project 
No. 80407). 
 
 
OBJECTIVE:   To obtain material to provide a stable surface for Coastal Zone Management operations at 
the County-Owned barge loading site at SR 951 / Jolley Bridge – Collier County Parcel No. 01049600004. 
 
CONSIDERATIONS:   A 0.5 acre parcel of vacant land on S.R. 951 near the northeast end of the Jolley 
Bridge at Marco Island is a County owned property. This site is one of the only County owned deep-water 
access points and is critical for the operations of Coastal Zone Management related to beach maintenance, 
pass and inlet maintenance, and channel maintenance. The site is typically used for on- and off-loading of 
heavy equipment and materials onto barges, staging dredging vessels and equipment, and docking other 
marine vessels used on beach and channel maintenance projects.  For example, the site will be used for 
staging of equipment and materials when the County dredges Collier Creek, and for beach renourishment 
activities including staging of unsuitable shell material dredged from Caxambas Pass during future 
renourishments of South Marco Island Beach.  The addition of #57 aggregate stone to this site is needed to 
stabilize and level the site for ongoing use. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  Funding is available in Fund 195 – Project No. 80407 “Jolly Bridge Parcel.” 
 
GROWTH MANAGEMENT IMPACT:   There is no Growth Management impact associated with this 
Executive Summary. 
 
ADVISORY BOARD RECOMMENDATION:  This item will be presented for recommendations to the 
CAC on Thursday, January 13, 2022 and the Tourist Development Council on Monday, January 24, 2021. 
 
LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS:   This item is approved as to form and legality and requires majority vote 
for approval. – CMG  
 
RECOMMENDATION:   To authorize the expenditure of $15,704.00 to Grippo Pavement Maintenance, 
Inc. under Contract No. 21-7837 for the purchase of aggregate stone to stabilize the County-owned barge 
loading site at the Jolley Bridge and make a finding that this expenditure promotes tourism.  (Project No. 
80407). 
 

 

Prepared by:   Larry Humphries, Coastal Zone Management, Capital Project Planning, Impact Fees and 
Program Management Division 
 


